Minutes of the Splectopps Meeting

Selectmen Present: Peter Moore, Carol Smith and Philip Dwight.

Also present was Ed Rowehl.

The meeting opened at 6 P.M. with the opening of the one bid received for the four tax deeded properties. After discussion the bid was accepted by a two to one vote.

Rowehl then reported that the Planning Board, after discussion, asked that the Selectmen adopt a Town Sludge Ordinance. It would mean adopting the state regulations by reference. It was decided that the Water & Sewer Department and the Town Attorney would be consulted. If there are no problems the Selectmen would schedule a public hearing.

The following were approved and/or signed:

Appointment of two new fireman for Co. 1: Loftus and Patnoe.
Work on basement storage room.
Art Stenberg's training request.
The renovation of rooms at the Town Gym with Park and Recreation Funds.

Phil reported on the meeting about the Landfill Study. The initial report of 14 million cubic yards of sand/gravel turned out to be incorrect and based on current usage the 1.4 million yards should fulfill the three Town's needs for the foreseeable future.

Respectfully submitted by Philip Dwight.